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“Campaign Promotes Benchmark Giving to Aid Civil Legal Services”

Across the District of Columbia, residents are lining up at shelters in search of a warm place to stay and food to eat. Unemployment levels continue to rise at rates above the national average. Incidence of family violence is growing at alarming rates. The need for civil legal services has never been greater. To meet the demand, the D.C. Access to Justice Commission launched the Raising the Bar Campaign in December. 

With the endorsement of the D.C. Bar and the D.C. Bar Foundation, the campaign aims to substantially raise the financial support to the District’s legal services community by recognizing law firms that generously give at specific benchmark levels. The highest givers, those that donate at least .11 percent of their office revenue, reach the platinum level. The gold level signifies those that give .09 percent, and silver recognizes firms that donate .075 percent. Cash donations, donated attorneys’ fees, and support for fellowships are included in the percentage. 

Eight law firms have thrown their support behind the campaign by joining the Leadership Circle and pledging to donate funds at one of the three levels in 2011. Members of the Circle include Akin Gump Strauss Hauer & Feld LLP, Covington & Burling LLP, Crowell & Moring LLP, DLA Piper LLP, Jenner & Block LLP, Sidley Austin LLP, Steptoe & Johnson LLP, and Sutherland Asbill & Brennan LLP. In an open appeals letter, these eight firms also have urged their counterparts at other local firms to join the mission, stressing the importance of the private bar in providing legal services to the poor. 

“This is an important and long overdue initiative,” said Frank M. Cooper III, managing partner of DLA Piper. “Since 2001, the D.C. Bar Pro Bono Initiative has provided guidance for firms in establishing pro bono hours targets. Until now, there has not been any comparable guidance for monetary donations.” 

While pro bono hours are critical, so are the financial donations. According to the commission, legal services funding dropped 25 percent in 2009 as the requests for services rose 20 percent. Legal services organizations had to make cuts, losing 12 percent of their lawyers and nearly 40 percent of their nonattorney staff. 

R. Bruce McLean, chair of Akin Gump, added, “We are confident that many firms will be moved by this campaign. As lawyers, we share a unique obligation to ensure equal access to justice. For most of us, this commitment is more than a matter of ethical obligation—it is a matter of principle.” 

For more information or to join the campaign, contact Jess Rosenbaum, executive director of the D.C. Access to Justice Commission, at 202-344-4441 or jess.rosenbaum@dcaccesstojustice.org.—T.L.
